CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING APRIL 16, 2013

PRESENT: Janet Brown, Chairperson and Bill Tiffany, Member & Recording Secretary

ABSENT: Robert Gordon, Trustee

GUESTS: None

The meeting came to order @5:00pm

1. Accept the minutes of the March Meeting. The vote showed all in favor.

- 2. On March 27th 2013 Bill Tiffany filed a "Voluntary Statement Form" with the Weare Police Department in regards to damage in the "Oil Mill" Cemetery. A vehicle skidded off of River Road and three head stones were broken and three were tipped over. We have received no word back from the Police Department as of this meeting.
- 3. DPW Director, Tim Redmond, stopped in at our meeting and told us he had been in communication with Rob Gordon about the "Oil Mill" Cemetery wall project, so maybe that will get started soon.
- 4. Janet Brown will call John Colburn to see if he will still be able to replace the fence at the "Sugar Hill" cemetery on Rte 77.
- 5. Janet Brown will talk to Merry Rice at the Selectmen's Office about getting the Cemetery Deeds recorded.
- 6. Janet Brown will get a list of our cemeteries and their locations to our new Lawn care Contractor, "Bigg Dawg Landscaping and Services, LLC" of Weare.

Meeting adjourned at 5:45pm

Respectfully submitted, William F. Tiffany Recording Secretary